
St. Mark Church, Cranston, Rhode Island 

Saturday, March 28, 2015 
Vigil 

4:00pm ~ Frank & William DeClemente ~ Memorial 
 

Sunday, March 29, 2015 
Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord 

7:30am ~ Dcd. Mbrs. of the Andreozzi & Caruolo Families 
9:30am ~ Barbara Paterra ~ Memorial  
  ~ Donna Rosa ~ Birthday Memorial  

11:00am ~ Dr. John Melchionna ~ Memorial 
  ~ Dcd. Mbrs. of the Fedeli & Liberatore Families 
 

Monday, March 30, 2015 
Monday of Holy Week 

8:00am ~ Amedeo & Josephine D’Amario ~ Memorial 
  ~ Florence Hogan ~ Memorial 

 

Tuesday, March 31, 2015 
Tuesday of Holy Week 

 8:00am ~ Thomas Rotella ~ Birthday Memorial 
  ~ Gary Vessella ~ Healing Intention 
 

Wednesday, April 1, 2015 
Wednesday of Holy Week 

8:00am ~ Ethel Dellasandro ~ Birthday Memorial 
 

Thursday, April 2, 2015 
Holy Thursday of the Lord’s Supper 

7:00pm ~ Kenneth Souza ~ Memorial 
 

Friday, April 3, 2015 
Friday of the Passion of the Lord 

3:00pm ~  
7:00pm ~  

 

Saturday, April 4, 2015 
The Easter Vigil in the Holy Night 

7:00pm ~ David Como, Jr. ~ Birthday Memorial 
 

Sunday, April 5, 2015 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

7:30am ~ The People of St. Mark Parish 
9:30am ~ Susan Tardio ~ Memorial 

11:00am ~  

 

 

 

 

 

The altar candles burn in memory of 

Wallace & Eda Tasca 
The sanctuary lamp burns in memory of 

Thomas & Melba Bengaff 

Stewardship 
Collection for the weekend of March 22, 2015 

Offertory   $6,192.00 

Easter Flowers  $1,600.00 

Poor Box       $38.00 

Thank you for your generous support! 

Sponsor certificate requests  

If you are 18 years of age or older, you must be registered 

with the Parish as an adult and be Confirmed in the 

Roman Catholic Church. If you are married, your 

marriage must be recognized by the Roman Catholic 

Church. This is especially important if you are asked 

to be a Godparent for Baptism or a Sponsor for 

Confirmation. It takes 6 months of attending Mass 

regularly to be eligible.  

{ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ IƻƳŜōƻǳƴŘ  
²ƘŜƴ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ aŀǎǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƴǝǊŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ 
Ŏŀƴ ƴƻ ƭƻƴƎŜǊ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǾŜǊȅ 
ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ōǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 9ǳŎƘŀǊƛǎǘ ǘƻ 
ǘƘŜƳΦ {ǊΦ !ƴƎŜƭƛƴŀ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ 9ȄǘǊŀƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ aƛƴƛǎǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ 
Iƻƭȅ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ǘƘŜ ǎƛŎƪ ŀƴŘ ƘƻƳŜōƻǳƴŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ 
ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘΦ LŦ ȅƻǳΣ ƻǊ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿΣ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ŀ 
ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ǘƻΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ 
ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ {ǊΦ !ƴƎŜƭƛƴŀ ŀǘ фпн-мсмсΦ  

2016 Mass Book 
The 2016 Mass Book is here! 

You may now call Michelle at the 

Parish Office to request Masses and 

special intentions to be offered for your loved ones. 

There are some Masses available in the 2015 book for 

those who would like to reserve one for this year. 

For those of you who missed 

the in-pew solicitation you 

may still donate by making a 

check payable to Catholic 

Charity Appeal and placing the envelope in the 

collection basket at any time. Many of our parishioners 

have received a mailing from Bishop Tobin asking for 

your support of the 2015 Appeal. Please be assured 

that St. Mark Church will receive credit for any gift 

that you make through the mail.  



Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord ~ March 29, 2015 

Legion of Mary 
Wƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǝǾŜ ǿƻǊƪ ƻŦ ŜǾŀƴƎŜƭƛȊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƛƴ ŜǾŜǊȅŘŀȅ ƭƛŦŜΣ ƛƴ ŦǳƭŬƭƭƳŜƴǘ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿƛǎƘŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ aƻǘƘŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ 
[ŜƎƛƻƴ ƻŦ aŀǊȅ ƳŜŜǘǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊ /ŀōǊƛƴƛ tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŜƴǘŜǊ ŀǘ тΥллǇƳΦ 
CƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ Ŏŀƭƭ !ƳŜƭƛŀ ŀǘ псо-соомΦ 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
Rev. Richard A. Donnelly Council #322  

Consider joining our Knights of Columbus 

council. Meetings are at 7:00 pm on the 

third Wednesday of each month in the 

Mother Cabrini Parish Center. Contact 

Paul Gebhart, Grand Knight, at 943-8241 

or pauliergeb@cox.net or Kevin Reall, Membership 

Director, at 585-8205 or kbr@lawofficesri.com. 

/ŜƴŀŎƭŜ tǊŀȅŜǊ DǊƻǳǇ 
tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŜǾŜƴƛƴƎǎΣ 
сΥол-уΥолǇƳ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ aƻǘƘŜǊ /ŀōǊƛƴƛ 
tŀǊƛǎƘ /ŜƴǘŜǊΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǇǊŀȅǎ ǘƘŜ wƻǎŀǊȅΣ ǘƘŜ 
5ƛǾƛƴŜ aŜǊŎȅ /ƘŀǇƭŜǘΣ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƎŀƎŜǎ ƛƴ ŦŀƛǘƘ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ 
ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎΦ CƻǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ Ŏŀƭƭ Wƻŀƴ {ŀƴȊƛ ŀǘ фпо-нппфΦ 

 

NO CLASSES FROM MARCH 29 - APRIL 5   

CLASSES RESUME ON TUESDAY, APRIL 7 

 

HOLY THURSDAY MASS AND  

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE ARE AT 7:00P.M.   

MANDATORY FOR GRADES 2 AND 10. 
 

REMINDER  

STAIONS OF THE CROSS ON  

GOOD FRIDAY AT 3:00PM.  
 

 God Bless,  

Reneé Brissette  

Religious Education Coordinator 

 On behalf of the staff and parishioners of  
St. Mark Church, I would like to extend my 
congratulations to long-time St. Mark parishioner Mrs. 
Pia Melchionna.  Pia was nominated and selected for a 
Lumen Gentium Award for Parish Service.  The 
Lumen Gentium Awards are administered by the 
Diocese of Providence and “formally recognize those 
who ‘toil in the vineyard’ in service to the Lord by 
ministering to those in greatest need in their church or 
community.” “This year, 100 nominations were 
received in support of candidates for the award.” “A 
committee of clergy and laity reviewed each nominee 
and submitted recommendations to Bishop Thomas J. 
Tobin for his approval.”  This year, the awards will be 
“presented during a May banquet dinner, the proceeds 
of which will be used to help make a Catholic 
education more affordable for students whose families 
face financial challenges.”  Please join me in offering 
your congratulations to Pia and be on the lookout for 
an article in the RI Catholic profiling Pia and the work 
that she does for the parish and for the Church 
throughout the diocese.  More information will be 
forthcoming regarding the banquet and opportunities 
to attend to show your support.  
(Excerpts from The RI Catholic, 03/05/2015)     

[ŜƴǘŜƴ wŜƎǳƭŀǝƻƴǎ 
Ash Wednesday and Good Friday are obligatory days of 

fasting and abstinence for Catholics. In addition, Fridays 

during Lent are obligatory days of abstinence from meat. 

For members of the Latin Catholic Church, the norms on 

fasting are obligatory from age 18 until age 59. When 

fasting, a person is permitted to eat one full meal. Two 

smaller meals may also be taken, but ae not to equal a full 

meal. The norms concerning abstinence from meat are 

binding upon members of the Latin Catholic Church from 

age 14 onwards. Members of the Eastern Catholic 

Churches are to observe the particular law of their own 

sui iuris Church. If possible, the fast on Good Friday is 

continued until the Easter Vigil (on Holy Saturday night) 

as the "paschal fast" to honor the suffering and death of 

the Lord Jesus, and to prepare ourselves to share more 

fully and to celebrate more readily His Resurrection. 

mailto:kbr@lawofficesri.com


St. Mark Church, Cranston, Rhode Island 

What is the Chrism Mass? 

The Chrism Mass is a special Mass 

held during Holy Week (usually on 

Holy Thursday during the day) at 

which the priests of the diocese 

gather with their bishop at the 

diocesan cathedral to do two things.  First, the priests 

reaffirm their commitment to continue to serve Godôs 

people in the priesthood. Jesus instituted the priesthood on 

Holy Thursday at the Last Supper when He gave us the first 

Eucharist and told his apostles to ñdo this in memory of 

meò. Secondly, the bishop blesses the three oils that are 

given to the priests at the end of the Mass to take back to 

their parishes and to use them in the sacraments throughout 

the year. There are three sacred oils, all of which signify 

the work of the Holy Spirit  in that oil "serves to sweeten, 

to strengthen, to render supple" (Catholic Encyclopedia). 

The three holy oils are:  

The Oil of Catechumens ("Oleum Catechumenorum" 

or "Oleum Sanctum") used in Baptism , in the consecration 

of churches, in the blessing of Altars, and in the crowning 

of Catholic kings and queens. 

The Holy Chrism ("Sanctum Chrisma") or "Oil of 

Gladness," which is olive oil mixed with a small amount of 

balm or balsam (perfume). It is used in Confirmation, 

Baptism, the ordination of priests, in the consecration of a 

Bishop, the consecration of churches, altars, chalices, 

patens, and bells. 

The Oil of the Sick ("Oleum Infirmorum"), which is 

used in the Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick. This 

sacrament was also known in the past as the ñLast Ritesò. 

While the blessing of oils is usually performed by the 

Bishop of each diocese on Maundy Thursday ("Holy 

Thursday") in the diocese's cathedral during a Chrism 

Mass, Bishop Tobin celebrates the Chrism Mass in our 

diocese on Monday evening of Holy Week to which he 

invites all Catholics from throughout the diocese to attend.  

The oils are kept in metal or glass bottles called 

"chrismatories," "chrismals," or "ampullae." These vessels 

are then stored in a cabinet called an "ambry," which is 

usually fixed to the wall of the sanctuary.  Priests also have 

a portable ñoilstockò which is usually filled with ñThe Oil 

of the Sickò for emergency anointings. 

¢ƘŜ /ƘǊƛǎƳ aŀǎǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ aƻƴŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ олǘƘ 
ŀǘ рΥлл ta ŀǘ ǘƘŜ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ ƻŦ {ŀƛƴǘǎ tŜǘŜǊ ϧ tŀǳƭΦ  
¢ƘŜ /ŜƭŜōǊŀƴǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ǘƘŜ aƻǎǘ wŜǾΦ ¢ƘƻƳŀǎ WΦ ¢ƻōƛƴΦ 

March 

The Month of  

St. Joseph 

 The Dynamic Catholic Institute together with  

St. Mark Church has an incredible gift for you this Easter. 

As you enter Mass on Easter weekend (April 4th-5th), you 

will receive a complimentary copy of a great Catholic 

book, titled Rediscover Catholicism by Matthew Kelly! 

Are you struggling to see what faith has to do with 

everyday life? Is Catholicism still relevant? What does this 

mean for our relationships and our families? Get these 

answers...and so much more! 

Be sure to be at one of the scheduled Easter Masses and 

get your own copy...your life will not be the same once 

you read this book! 
 

What are people saying? 
 òI have been away from the Church for 
twenty years, but last Christmas something drew me 
to go. On the way out of Mass everyone was handed 
a book and I read it. I came back to the Church 
because of that book.ó  
          Lindsey G. ñ Ohio  
òFor the past two years we have given out Dynamic 
Catholic books, DVDs, or CDs to every adult 
attending Mass at Christmas and Easter. These gifts 
have been well received by parishioners and visitors, 
and some will come back to ask for additional copies 
for family and friends. Dynamic Catholic 
publications are a wonderful tool for evangelization 
and I highly recommend that pastors find a place in 
their budget to make these materials as widely 
available as possible. We are planting seeds at 
Epiphany and praying for a fruitful harvest.ó  
          Monsignor Leslie Ivers ñ New York  
òOK, I must admit, I was skeptical. I thought to 
myself, ôWhat is a book going to do? Most people 
probably wonõt even read it.õ But I have been amazed 
how passing a bunch of books out has re-energized 
our parish. It has been six months since we passed 
the books out and still a week does not go by without 
someone telling me how the book changed their life.ó  
    Fr. Joe C. ñ California  



Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord ~ March 29, 2015 

¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ƻŶŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƭƻǎŜŘ ƻƴ  

Iƻƭȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ 

aŀȅ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ōƭŜǎǎŜŘ Iƻƭȅ ²ŜŜƪΦ 

aƻǊƴƛƴƎ aŀǎǎ  

ǿƛƭƭ ƴƻǘ ōŜ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ  

Iƻƭȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻǊ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅΦ  


